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APPEARANCES

For Petitioner:

JOHN I. BOLEN, C.P.A.,

OWEN E. O'NEIL, Esq.,

LOUIS T. FLETCHER, Esq.,

ALVA C. BAIRD, Esq.,

WM. A. CRUIKSHANK, Esq.

For Respondent:

R. E. MAIDEN, JR., Esq.

DOCKET ENTRIES
1950

May 15—Petition received and filed. Taxpayer no-

tified. Fee paid.

May 16—Coj^y of petition served on General

Counsel.

May 15—Request for Circuit hearing in Los An-

geles, Calif, filed by taxpayer. 5/18/50

—

Grranted.

July 3—Answer filed by General Counsel.

July 11—Copy of answer served on taxpayer. Los

Angeles, Calif.

1951

Nov. 21—Hearing set February 4, 1952, Los An-

geles, Calif.

1952

Jan. 14—Motion for leave to amend answer,

amended answer lodged, filed by General

Coimsel. 1/15/52—Granted.
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1952

Jan. 15—Motion for continuance, filed by taxpayer.

Granted.

Jan. 25—Hearing set April 14, 1952—Los Angeles,

Calif.

Feb. 13—Entry of appearance of Owen E. O'Neil

as counsel filed.

Feb. 13—Entry of appearance of Louis T. Fletcher,

as counsel filed.

Feb. 26—Reply to amended answer filed by tax-

payer. Copy served 2/27/52.

Mar. 25—Amendment to hearing notice.

Apr. 3—Motion for leave to amend amended an-

swer, amendment to amended answer

lodged, filed by General Counsel.

Apr. 4—Motion for leave to amend amended an-

swer granted, amendment filed. 4/7/52

Copy served.

Apr. 17-18—Hearing had before Judge Rice on

merits, petitioner's oral motion to vacate

granted motion for leave to file amend-

ment to amended answer, denied. Peti-

tioner's oral motion to consolidate with

dockets 28257, 28258 and 28259 granted.

Petitioner's motion to dismiss asserted

fraud and negligence penalties is denied.

Entry of appearance of Alva C. Baird

and Wm. A. Cruikshank, Jr., Stipulation

of facts, motion to dismiss and reply to

amendment to amended answer all filed at

hearing. Respondent's brief, 7/17/52; Pe-
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1952

Apr. 17- titioner's Brief, 9/2/52 ; Respondent's

18 (cont) reply, 10/2/52.

Apr. 30—Petitioner's reply served on General

Counsel.

May 1—Transcript of Hearing 4/17/52 filed.

July 16—Brief filed by General Counsel.

Aug. 27—Motion for extension to Sept. 15/52 to file

reply brief filed by taxpayer—Granted.

Sept. 11—Motion for extension to Sept. 30, 1952 to

file reply brief filed by taxpayer—Granted.

Sept. 30—Brief filed by taxpayer. 10/1/52 Copy
served.

Oct. 10—Motion to amend brief by substituting

pages 3 and 4 filed by taxpayer. 10/10/52

—Granted.

Nov. 6—Motion for leave to file memorandum sup-

plementing brief. Memorandum brief

lodged, filed by taxpayer. 11/6/52

—

Granted. 11/7/52 Copy served.

1953

June 30—Findings of fact and opinion rendered.

Judge Rice. Decision will be entered under

Rule 50. 7/2/53 Copy served.

Sept. 30—Agreed computation filed.

Oct. 5—Decision entered. Judge Rice. Div. 12.

1954

Jan. 4—Petition for Review by U. S. Court of

Appeals for the Ninth Circuit filed by

taxpayer.

Jan. 4—Affidavit of service by mail, of petition

for review, filed.

>
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1954

Jan. 11—Designation of Record on Appeal, filed by

petitioner.

Jan. 11—Proof of service of Designation of Record

filed.

The Tax Court of the United States

Docket No. 28256

L. GLENN SWITZER, Petitioner,

vs.

COMMISSIONER OF INTERNAL REVENUE,
Respondent.

PETITION

The above-named petitioner hereby petitions for

a redetermination of the deficiency set forth by the

Commissioner of Internal Revenue in his notice of

deficiency (LA:IT:90D:LHP) dated February 24,

1950, and as a basis of his proceeding alleges as

follows

:

1. The petitioner is an individual whose address

is 3464 East Foothill Boulevard, Pasadena 8, Cali-

fornia. The returns for the periods here involved

were filed with the Collector of Internal Revenue

for the Sixth Collection District of California at

Los Angeles.

2. The notice of deficiency (a copy of which is

attached and marked Exhibit A) was mailed to the

petitioner on February 24, 1950.

3. The taxes in controversy are individual in-
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come taxes for the calendar years 1944 and 1945,

in the amounts of $1,971.17 and $10,604.04, respec-

tively, or a total of $12,575.21, for both years.

4. The determination of tax set forth in the said

notice of deficiency is based upon the following

errors

:

(a) Tlie Commissioner erred in asserting and de-

ficiency in petitioner's income taxes for the taxable

year 1944 at a time when he was barred from as-

sessing such taxes by Section 275(a) of the Internal

Revenue Code.

(b) The Commissioner erred in asserting any de-

ficiency in petitioner's income taxes for the tax-

able year 1945 at a time when he was barred from

assessing such taxes by Section 275(a) of the In-

ternal Revenue Code.

(c) The Commissioner erred in determining there

were omitted from the gross income reported in

petitioner's Federal Income Tax Return for the

taxable year 1944 items of income, properly in-

cludible in gross income for said year, in excess of

twenty-five (25%) percent of the gross income re-

ported in said return.

(d) The Commissioner erred in determining there

were omitted from the gross income reported in

petitioner's Federal Income Tax Return for the

taxable year 1945 items of income, properly in-

cludible in gross income for said year, in excess

of twenty-five (25%) percent of the gross income

reported in said return.



6 L. Glenn Stvitzer, et ah, vs.

5. The facts upon which the petitioner relies as

the basis of this proceeding are as follows:

(a) Petitioner's Federal Income Tax Return

for the taxable year 1944 was filed with the Col-

lector at Los Angeles, California on or before

March 15, 1945. A notice of deficiency (a copy of

which is attached as Exhibit A hereto, dated Feb-

ruary 24, 1950), was mailed to the taxpayer more

than three years after said return was filed. There-

fore, no assessment of the alleged deficiency in peti-

tioner's income taxes for the year 1944 could then

be made. The Conmiissioner is barred by the Period

of Limitation upon assessment as provided in Sec-

tion 275(a) of the Internal Revenue Code.

(b) Petitioner's Federal Income Tax Return for

the taxable year 1945 was filed with the Collector

at Los Angeles, California on or before March 15,

1946. A notice of deficiency (a copy of which is

attached as Exhibit A hereto, dated February 24,

1950), was mailed to the taxpayer more than three

years after said return was filed. Therefore, no

assessment of the alleged deficiency in petitioner's

income taxes for the year 1945 could then be made.

The Commissioner is barred by the Period of Lim-

itation upon Assessment as provided in Section

275(a) of the Internal Revenue Code.

(c) In petitioner's income tax return for the year

1944, petitioner reported all of his gross income

for said year. There were not omitted from gross

income items includible therein in excess of twenty-
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five (25%) percent of the gross income as reported,

as asserted by the Commissioner. No part of the

petitioner's gross income was omitted from the said

return. The provisions of Section 275(c) of the

Internal Revenue Code are therefore inapplicable.

(d) In petitioner's income tax return for the year

1945, petitioner reported all of his gross income for

said year. There were not omitted from gross in-

come items includible therein in excess of twenty-

five (25%) percent of the gross income as reported,

as asserted by the Commissioner. No part of the

petitioner's gross income was omitted from the said

return. The provisions of Section 275(c) of the In-

ternal Revenue Code are therefore inapplicable.

Wherefore, the petitioner prays that this Court

hear the case and determine that there is no de-

ficiency in petitioner's income taxes that is due or

that may now be assessed for either of the taxable

years involved in this proceeding.

/s/ JOHN I. BOLEN,
Counsel for Petitioner

State of California,

County of Los Angeles—ss.

L. G-lenn Switzer, being first duly sworn, says

that he is the petitioner above named: that he has

read the foregoing petition and is familiar with the

statements contained therein, and that the state-

ments contained therein are true.

/s/ L. GLENX SWITZER

I



8 L. Glenn Stvitzer, et dl., vs.

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 12tli day

of May, 1950.

[Seal] /s/ LOUIS T. FLETCHER,
Notary Public in and for the County of Los An-

geles, State of California.

EXHIBIT A

Treasury Department, Internal Revenue Ser^dce,

417 So. Hill St., Los Angeles 13, Calif.

Office of Internal Revenue Agent in Charge, Los

Angeles Division—LA :IT :90D :LHP

Mr. L. Glenn Switzer Feb. 24, 1950

3464 E. Foothill Blvd., Pasadena 8, Calif.

Dear Mr. Switzer:

You are advised that the determination of your

income tax liability for the taxable years ended De-

cember 31, 1944 and 1945 discloses a deficiency of

$12,575.21, as shown in the statement attached.

In accordance with the provisions of existing in-

ternal revenue laws, notice is hereby given of the

deficiency or deficiencies mentioned.

Within 90 days (not counting Saturday, Sunday,

or a legal holiday in the District of Coliunbia as

the 90th day) from the date of the mailing of the

letter, you may file a petition with The Tax Court

of the United States, at its principal address,

Washington 25, D. C, for a redetermination of the

deficiency or deficiencies.

Should you not desire to file a petition, you are

requested to execute the enclosed form and forward
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it to the Internal Revenue Agent in Charge, Los

Angeles 13, California, for the attention of LA:
Conf. The signing and filing of this form will ex-

l)edite the closing of your return (s) by permitting

an early assessment of the deficiency or deficiencies,

and will prevent the accumulation of interest, since

the interest period terminates 30 days after filing

the form, or on the date assessment is made, which-

ever is earlier.

Very truly yours,

GEO. J. SCHOENEMAN,
Commissioner

/s/ By GEORGE D. MARTIN,
Internal Revenue Agent in Charge

Enclosures: Statement, Form of Waiver.

Statement

LA:IT:90D:LHP

Tax Liability for the Taxable Years Ended

December 31, 1944 and 1945

Year Deficiency

1944 Income tax % 1,971.17

1945 Income tax 10,604.04

Total $12,575.21

This determination of your income tax liability has been made
upon the basis of information on file in this office.

Inasmuch as there was omitted from the gross income reported

in your returns for the taxable years 1944 nd 1945 items of in-

come, properly includible in gross income, in excess of 25 per

centum of the gross income reported in your returns, the defici-

ency of income tax shown herein has been asserted in accordance

with the provisions of section 275(c) of the Internal Revenue
Code.
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The following adjustments to the ordinary net income of the

Transit Mixed Concrete Company, a partnership, for its taxable

years ended December 31, 1944 and December 31, 1945, are based

upon an audit made of the books of the partnership and result

in an increase of your share thereof as shown below:

1944 1945

Ordinary net income as disclosed by part-

nership return $13,936.73 $15,332.71

Additional income:

California-Portland Cement Co.

—

special discounts 6,082.29 19,265.66

Discounts not taken by customers 4,152.63 17,249.20

Sales tax omitted on invoices 20,864.23 36,776.34

Unidentified items 1,872.98 1,872.96

Corona Nov. Dec. sales omitted 17,298.31

Total $46,908.86 $107,795.18

Nontaxable income:

Hollywood cash sales entered twice 14,661.50 26,442.09

Ordinary net income adjusted $32,247.36 $81,353.09

Your distributive share $21,498.23 $54,235.40

Amount reportable in your separate return $10,749.11 $27,117.70

Amount reported 4,645.58 5,110.91

Increase % 6,103.53 $22,006.79

ADJUSTMENTS TO INCOME
Taxable Year Ended December 31, 1944

Adjusted gross income as disclosed by return $ 4,645.58

Additional income:

(a) Income from partnership increased 6,103.53

Adjusted gross income as corrected $10,749.11

Allowable deduction:

(b) Standard deduction 500.00

Net income determined $10,249.11

EXPLANATION OF ADJUSTMENTS
(a) This adjustment has been previously explained.

(b) Your adjusted gross income, as corrected herein, is in ex-

cess of $5,000.00 and your tax liability is therefore computed
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under the provisions of sections 11 and 12 of the Internal Rev-

enue Code, in lieu of section 400, as elected in your return. You

are, however, allowed the standard deduction of S500.00 provided

in section 23(aa)(l) of the Internal Revenue Code.

COMPUTATION OF TAX
Taxable Year Ended December 31, 1944

Net income determined S10,249.11

Less: Surtax exemption 500.00

Surtax Net income $ 9,749.11

Surtax S 2,554.70

Net income determined $10,219.11

Less: Normal-tax exemption 500.00

Net income subject to normal tax S 9,749.11

Normal tax at 37c 292.47

Correct income tax liability $ 2,847.17

Income tax liability shown on return, account

No. 2410429 876.00

Deficiency of income tax $ 1,971.17

ADJUSTMENT TO NET INCOME
Taxable Year Ended December 31, 1945

Net income as disclosed by return $ 4,610.91

Additional income:

(a) Income from partnership increased 22,006.79

Net income adjusted S26,617.70

EXPLANATION OF ADJUSTMENT
(a) This adjustment has been previously explained.

COMPUTATION OF TAX
Taxable Year Ended December 31, 1945

Net income adjusted $26,617.70

Less: Surtax exemption 500.00

Surtax net income $26,117.70

Surtax $10,812.97

Net income adjusted $26,617.70
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Less: Normal-tax exemption 500.00

Net income subject to normal tax...„ S26.117.70

Normal tax at S'^c —_ _ - 783.53

Correct income tax liability 811,596.50

Income tax liability shown on return.

account No. 7644737 „ „ 992.46

Deficiency of income tax. _ _ SIO.604.04

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed May 15. 1950.

[Title of Tax Court and Cause.]

AXSTVER

The Commissioner of Internal Revenue, by his

attorney, Charles Oliphant, Chief Counsel, Bureau

of Internal Revenue, for answer to the petition of

the above-named taxpayer, admits and denies as

follows

:

1, 2 and 3. Admits the alle?:ations contained in

paragraphs 1. 2 and 3 of the petition.

4(a) to (d), inclusive. Denies the allegations of

error contained in subparasn^aphs (a) to (d), inclu-

sive, of paragraph 4 of the petition.

5(a). Admits that the petitioner's Federal in-

come tax return for the taxable year 1944 was filed

with the Collector of Internal Revenue at Los An-

geles, California, on March 15, 1945. and admits

that the notice of deficiency was mailed to the peti-

tioner on February 24. 1950: denies the remaining

allesrations contained in subparagi*aph (a) of para-

graph 5 of the petition.
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(b) Admits that the petitioner's Federal income

tax return for the taxable year 1945 was filed on

March 15, 1916, and admits that the notice of de-

ficiency was mailed to the petitioner on February

24, 1950 ; denies the remaining allegations contained

in subparagraph (h) of paragraph 5 of the petition.

(c) and (d). Denies the allegations contained in

subparagraphs (c) and (d) of paragi*aph 5 of the

petition.

6. Denies each and every allegation contained

in tlie petition not hereinbefore specifically ad-

mitted or denied.

Wherefore, it is prayed that the determination

of the Commissioner be approved.

/s/ CHARLES OLIPHAXT,
Chief Counsel.

Bureau of Internal Revenue.

Of Counsel

:

B. H. Xeblett, Division Coimsel.

E. C. Crouter, R. H. Kindennan, Special At-

torneys, Bureau of Internal Revenue.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed July 3, 1950.
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[Title of Tax Court and Cause.]

AMENDED ANSWER

The Commissioner of Internal Revenue, by his

attorney, Mason B. Leming, Acting Chief Counsel,

Bureau of Internal Revenue, for answer to the peti-

tion of the above-named taxpayer, admits and de-

nies as follows

:

1, 2 and 3. Admits the allegations contained in

paragraphs 1, 2 and 3 of the petition.

4(a) to (d), inclusive. Denies the allegations of

error contained in subparagraphs (a) to (d), in-

clusive, of paragraph 4 of the petition.

5(a). Admits that the petitioner's Federal in-

come tax return for the taxable year 1944 was filed

with the Collector of Internal Revenue at Los An-

geles, California, on March 15, 1945, and admits

that the notice of deficiency was mailed to the peti-

tioner on February 24, 1950; denies the remaining

allegations contained in subparagraph (a) of para-

graph 5 of the petition.

(b) Admits that the petitioner's Federal income

tax return for the taxable year 1945 was filed on

March 15, 1946, and admits that the notice of de-

ficiency was mailed to the petitioner on February

24, 1950 ; denies the remaining allegations contained

in subparagraph (b) of paragraph 5 of the petition.

(c) and (d). Denies the allegations contained in

subparagraphs (c) and (d) of paragraph 5 of the

petition.

6. Denies each and every allegation contained in
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the petition not hereinbefore specifically admitted

or denied.

Further answering, respondent alleges:

7. That the income tax returns filed by the peti-

tioner for the years 1944 and 1945 reported net

taxable income and taxes due in the following

amounts

:

Reported Taxable Reported

Net Income Taxes Due

1944 S4,645.58 S876.00

1945 4,610.91 992.46

8. That the Commissioner of Internal Revenue

erroneously determined the net taxable income and

deficiency in taxes due from petitioner for the years

1944 and 1945 in a notice of deficiency dated Feb-

ruary 24, 1950, to be:

Net Taxable

Income Deficiency

1944 $10,249.11 $ 1,971.17

1945 26,617.70 10,604.04

9. That the correct net taxable income and de-

ficiencies in taxes due from the petitioner for the

years 1944 and 1945 are set forth below:

Correct Net Correct

Taxable Income Deficiency

1944 $10,975.26 $ 2,258.86

1945 27,342.11 11,074.91

10. That, therefore, there are due and owing

increased deficiencies from the petitioner for the

years 1944 and 1945 which are hereby asserted and

claimed in the following amounts:

Increase in Deficiency

1944 $287.69

1945 470,87



16 L. Glenn Sivitzer, et al., vs.

11. That during the years 1944 and 1945 peti-

tioner received net taxable income in excess of the

amounts set forth in paragraph 7, and which

amounts he knowingly and fraudulently failed and

refused to report, acknowledge, or disclose the

taxes due thereon, and all the facts and informa-

tion regarding the receipt of said unreported

amounts of income, which said unreported amounts

resulted in the correct net taxable income and de-

ficiencies set forth in paragraph 9.

12. That, accordingly, there are due, and there

are hereby claimed from the petitioner for the

years 1944 and 1945, the deficiencies as set forth

in paragraph 9, which include the increased defi-

ciencies asserted and claimed in paragraph 10, and

the 50% fraud penalties in the amounts as follows:

50% Penalty

1944 Sl,029.53

1945 5,537.46

13. That the said income tax returns for 1944

and 1945 which were filed by the petitioner are

false and fraudulent and were prepared and filed

with intent to evade tax and, therefore, the said

deficiencies referred to in paragraph 9 and para-

graph 10 for the years 1944 and 1945 are due to

fraud with intent to evade the true and correct

taxes due from the petitioner for the said taxable

years.

Wherefore, respondent prays that the Court de-

termine the deficiencies and penalties involved
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herein to be the amounts determined by the Com-

missioner.

/s/ MASON B. LEMING,
Acting Chief Counsel,

Bureau of Internal Revenue.

Of Counsel:

B. H. Neblett, Division Counsel.

R. E. Maiden, Jr., W. Lee McLane, Jr., Special

Attorneys, Bureau of Internal Revenue.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed January 15, 1952.

[Title of Tax Court and Cause.]

REPLY

The above named petitioner, in reply to the alle-

gations set forth by the respondent in his amended

answer, admits, denies and alleges as follows:

7. Admits the allegations contained in para-

graph 7 of the amended answer.

8. Admits the allegations contained in para-

graph 8 of the amended answer.

9. Admits the amount of correct net taxable in-

come set forth in paragraph 9 of the amended an-

swer, but denies the correctness of the deficiencies

therein stated, and further denies that any defi-

ciency is due from or owing by the petitioner for

either of the years referred to.
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10. Denies the allegations contained in para-

graph 10 of the amended answer.

11. Admits that during the years 1944 and 1945

petitioner received net taxable income in excess of

the amomits set forth in paragraph 7. and denies

the remaining allegations contained in said para-

graph 11.

12. Denies the allegations contained in para-

graph 12 of the amended answer.

13. Denies the allegations contained in paragraph

13 of the amended answer.

In further reply to the amended answer, peti-

tioner alleges

:

11. That the facts alleged by respondent in his

amended answer relating to fraud or intention to

evade tax on the part of petitioner are erroneous:

that there is no deficiency in tax due from peti-

tioner for either of the years 1941 or 1945 since

the assessment and/or collection of such deficiencies,

if any. is barred by the period of limitations pro-

vided in Section 275 (a) of the Internal Revenue

Code: that the 50^ fraud penalties asserted and

claimed by respondent in his amended answer are

not due from x)^titioner.

Wherefore, it is prayed that the affirmative relief

requested by resjwndent in his amended answer be

denied.

/s/ JOHy I. BOLEX.
Coimsel for Petitioner.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed February 26, 1952.
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[Titlie of Tax Coimrt aiad CaiiiBe.]

AMENDUXNTT TO AMEXDED ANSWER

Tlae amended. aaasw<er to ih^ petition heretofore

l&jied im tine aboij^e-^iiitiitilied proceeding is L-^^-'''^

amendfid b^ ii^eitiiBg inamiediatielj aft^r par.... , -

13^ and bef^ome itiae prayer, Hi-e following allegations

:

li. In €T€iat tibe Cioiiirt. sboiiid hold that the de-

iMacnei^ f<or tiie taxaMe jears aire not due to fraud

witii Iflie lEdbaDit. to evad.'e tax. Hue i^^poiad'ent alle^ges

tSitat tiie defieiendues £or tiie taxaMe je^irs were and

aire ^jsai^ t© in€!^Sig>e[ie^ within the me-aning of section

2^(a) <off Iflae Intenaal BeTenn-e Code and that ther-e

aiRB, aeefxrdm^ly, dm-e from iiie petitioner a 5%
lae^igenfie penalty for the taxable y^r 19M in the

amRiant of $112J^ and a 5% ne^ligtenee penalty

f"^r tihe taxaMe year 10^ in Haie amoiiiiiiit of $553.74,

:: T wIimIb dIaiiiQ lis latpric^sy assertied and made.

ys/ MASON B. LEMING,
Acting Chief CounseL

BiireaHi of ImtieTnal R^Temie.

Of C-oTmsel:

I H. XebletL Distriet ConnseL

?^ E- Maiden, Jr., Special Attorneys, Burean
:' _:^temal Bevome.

; I T.C-U.S. Filed April 4, 1952.
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[Title of Tax Court and Cause.]

REPLY TO AMENDMENT TO AMENDED
ANSWER

The above named petitioner, in reply to the alle-

gations set forth by the Respondent in his Amend-

ment to Amended Answer, admits, denies and al-

leges as follows:

14. Denies the allegations contained in paragraph

14, which paragraph is added to the Amended An-

swer by the Amendment to Amended Answer.

Wherefore, it is prayed that the affirmative relief

requested by Respondent in his Amendment to

Amended Answer be denied.

/s/ WILLIAM A. CRUIKSHANK, JR.,

Counsel for Petitioner.

Of Counsel:

John I. Bolen, Louis T. Fletcher, Esq., Owen
E. O'Neil, Esq.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed April 18, 1952.
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[Title of Tax Court and Causes.]

FINDINGS OF FACT AND OPINION

L. Glenn Switzer, et al./ Petitioners, vs. Commis-

sioner of Internal Revenue, Respondent. Docket

Nos. 28256, 28257, 28258, 28259. Promulgated

June 30, 1953.
^

Petitioners, L. Glenn Switzer and Howard A.

Switzer, were partners in the Transit Mixed Con-

crete Company during 1944 and 1945. Petitioner,

Ida H. Switzer, is the wife of L. Glenn Switzer;

and petitioner, Florence M. Switzer, is the wife

of Howard A. Switzer. One-half of each husband's

partnership interest constituted community prop-

erty of said spouses under California law. A part-

nership return of income for each of the years 1944

and 1945 was filed on or before March 15, 1945,

and March 15, 1946, respectively. Individual income

tax returns were filed by each of the four peti-

tioners for each of the years 1944 and 1945 on or

before the 15th day of March following such year.

The respondent determined deficiencies and a five

per cent negligence penalty under section 293(a)

against all four petitioners, and asserted fraud pen-

alties for both years against the two husbands.

1. Held, no part of any of the deficiencies for

either of the taxable years determined with respect

^ Proceedings of the following petitioners are con-
solidated herewith: Petitioners: Ida H. Switzer,
Docket No. 28257 ; Howard A. Switzer, Docket No.
28258 ; Florence M. Switzer, Docket No. 28259.
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to the two husbands was due to fraud with intent

to evade tax.

2. Held, further, no pai-t of any of the deficien-

cies for either of the taxable years determined

against the wives was due to negligence.

3. Held, further, part of the deficiencies for each

of the taxable yeai*s determined against the hus-

bands was due to negligence.

4. Held, further, each of the petitionei*s for each

of the taxable years omitted gross income in excess

of 25 per cent of the gross income stated in his or

her respective return, and the deficiencies was

timely asserted within the five-year period provided

by section 275(c) of the Code.

William A. Cruikshank, Jr., Esq., for the peti-

tioners.

R. E. Maiden, Jr., Esq., for the respondent.

These consolidated proceedings involve Federal

income tax deficiencies and penalties for the cal-

endar vears 1944 and 1945 as follows:

'^Vc

Petitioner Year Deficiency* 50<~^ Penalty Penalt>-**

L. Glenn Switzer 1944 S 2.258.86 Sl.029.53' SI 12.94

1945 11.074.91 5.537.46 553.74

Ida H. Switzer 1944 2.258.86 112.94

1945 11.074.91 553.74

Howard A. Switzer 1944 809.91 404.96 40.49

1945 3.768.68 1.884.34 188.43

FlorenceM. Switzer 1944 779.91 38.99

1945 3.653.68 186.69

* Includes claimed increased deficiencies.

** Negligence penalty- asserted in Docket Nos. 28256 and 28258,

in event Court should hold fraud not established.

The questions to be decided are: (1) whether a
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part of each deficiency for each taxable year in

Docket Nos. 28256 and 28258 is due to fraud with

intent to evade tax; (2) if no part of the deficien-

cies is due to fraud with intent to evade tax, is a

part of each deficiency for each taxable year in

said Dockets due to negligence within the meaning

of section 293(a)
; (3) whether a part of each de-

ficiency for each taxable year in Docket Nos. 28257

and 28259 is due to negligence within the meaning

of section 293(a) ; and (4) whether the five-year

period of limitations is available to the respondent

under section 275(c) by reason of the omission of

gross income in excess of 25 per cent of the gross

income stated in each return.

The five per cent addition to the tax under sec-

tion 293(a) was plead affirmatively by the respond-

ent in amendments to his answers. In Docket Nos.

28256 and 28258, it was an alternative plea to the

allegation of fraud. The statutory period for assess-

ment was not extended by any waivers.

Some of the facts were stipulated.

Findings of Fact

The stipulated facts are so found and are incor-

porated herein.

The petitioners, L. Glenn Switzer and Howard
A. Switzer, were partners during the years 1944

and 1945, cariying on their ])artnership business

under the firm name of Transit Mixed Concrete

Company, in Pasadena, California. The interests

of said L. Glenn Switzer and Howard A. Switzer

I
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in that j)artnership were two-thirds and one-third,

respectively.

During said years L. Glenn Switzer was married

to Ida H. Switzer; said two-thirds partnership

interest constituted the community property of said

spouses under the laws of the State of California.

During said years Howard A. Switzer was married

to Florence M. Switzer; said one-third iDartnership

interest constituted the commiuiity j)rox:)erty of said

spouses under the laws of the State of California.

All of the income of the petitioners during the

years 1944 and 1945 was derived from said part-

nership, Transit Mixed Concrete Company.

A partnership return of income for each of the

years 1944 and 1945 was filed on or before March

15, 1945, and March 15, 1946, respectively. Indi-

vidual income tax returns were filed by each of the

four petitioners for each of the years 1944 and

1945 on or before the 15th day of March following

such year. The notice of deficiency in each proceed-

ing, covering both taxable years, was mailed on

February 24, 1950. The respective deficiencies were,

therefore, determined and asserted beyond three

but within five years after the respective returns

were filed.

The income of said partnership, as reported on

the partnership returns and as corrected, is as

follows

:

Reported Corrected Reported Corrected

Year Gross Gross Net Net

1944 S384.905.04 $405,394.12 S13.936.73 S34.425.81

1945 526,068.71 594.262.31 15,332.71 83,526.31

The gross receipts of the partnership, as reported
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and as corrected, together with the amount omitted

expressed as a percentage, are as follows:

Percentage

Year Reported Corrected Omitted

1944 Sl,271,448.34 $1,291,937.40 1.5%

1945 1,729,486.97 1,797,680.57 3.9%

Each petitioner's share of net partnership in-

come, as reported and as corrected, is as follows:

1944 1945

Reported Corrected Reported Corrected

L. Glenn Switzer $4,645.58 $11,475.26 $5,110.91 $27,842.11

IdaH.Switzer 4,645.58 11,475.27 5,110.91 27,842.11

Howard A. Switzer 2,322.79 5,737.63 2,555.45 13,921.05

Florence M. Switzer 2,322.78 5,737.63 2,555.45 13,921.05

The following deficiencies are due in the event

that the Court holds that the assessment of such

deficiencies, or any of them, is not barred by the

statute of limitations:

1944 1945

L. Glenn Switzer $2,258.86 $11,074.91

Ida H. Switzer 2,258.86 11,074.91

Howard A. Switzer 809.91 3,768.68

Florence M. Switzer 779.91 3,653.68

The statutory notices issued to petitioners, How-
ard A. Switzer, Docket No. 28258, and L. Glenn

Switzer, Docket No. 28256, contained the following

determination of the additional income giving rise

to the deficiencies:

The following adjustments to the ordinary net

income of the Transit Mixed Concrete Company,

a partnership, for its taxable years ended Decem-

ber 31, 1944 and December 31, 1945, are based upon
an audit made of the books of the partnership * * *

as shown below:
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1944 1945

Ordinary net income as disclosed by

partnership return $13,936.73 $ 15,332.71

Additional income:

California-Portland Cement Co.

—

special discounts 6,082.29 19,265.66

Discounts not taken by customers 4,152.63 17,249.20

Sales tax omitted on invoices 20,864.23 36,776.34

Unidentified items 1,872.98 1,872.96

Corona Nov. Dec. sales omitted 17,298.31

Total $46,908.86 $107,795.18

Nontaxable income:

Hollywood cash sales entered twice 14,661.50 26,442.09

Ordinary net income adjusted $32,247.36 $ 81,353.09

Each of the petitioners and the individual who

prepared the returns of the partnership and of the

petitioners for each of the taxable years were either

present in the courtroom at the time of the hearing

of these proceedings, or else were available on call,

in response to subpoenas issued at the request of

the respondent. Neither the respondent nor the

petitioners called any of said parties as a witness.

All of the books and records of the partnership were

in the courtroom and available as eAddence, but were

not offered in evidence by any of the parties.

The respondent offered a short stipulation of

facts and the deficiency notices in e\ddence, to-

gether with the partnership returns and the peti-

tioners' individual returns for the taxable years,

and rested. The petitioners also rested without of-

fering any further evidence.

No part of any of the deficiencies for either of

the taxable years determined against the husbands

was due to fraud with intent to evade tax.
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No part of any of the deficiencies for either of

the taxable years determined against the wives

was due to negligence within the purview of sec-

tion 293(a) of the Internal Revenue Code.

Part of the deficiencies for each of the taxable

years determined against the husbands was due to

negligence within the purview of section 293(a)

of the Internal Revenue Code.

Each of the petitioners for each of the taxable

years omitted gross income in excess of 25 per cent

of the amount of gross income stated in his or her

respective income tax return, and the deficiencies

were timely asserted within the five-year period

provided by section 275(c) of the Internal Revenue

Code.

Opinion

Rice, Judge : In amended answers the respondent

asserted fraud penalties against L. Glenn Switzer

and Ilow^ard A, Switzer, but not against their wives.

The wives were not partners in the business but

merely had a community interest in the income

therefrom.

The respondent argues that for the taxable years

1944 and 1945 the net distributable income of the

business was $34,425.81 and $83,526.31, respectively;

and that since petitioners and their wives, in the

aggregate, reported only $13,936.73 on their 1944

returns and $15,322.72 on their 1945 returns, they

understated the income from their business by
$20,489.08 for 1944 and $68,203.59 for 1945; and
that, expressed in percentages, each of the peti-

tioners failed to account for his or her true in-

I
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come in 1944 by 147.01 per cent and in 1945 by

444.01 per cent. He states that, even in the face

of a charge of fraud, the two brothers chose to

remain silent and to let go wholly imexplained the

reasons for such gross discrepancies between their

real and their reported income for two straight

years.

He points out that the additions determined in

the deficiency notices represent an imderstatement

of discounts received in the amounts of $6,082.29

in 1944 and $19,265.66 in 1945 ; an overstatement of

discounts taken by customers in the amounts of

$4,152.63 in 1944 and $17,249.20 in 1945; the omis-

sion of sales in 1945 to the extent of $17,298.31;

sales' taxes that had not been included in invoices

and, consequently, not in sales, resulting in an un-

derstatement in 1944 of $20,864.23 and in 1945 of

$36,776.34; and other minor omissions of uniden-

tified items in both years.

He contends that the courts have consistently

held that the unsatisfactory accounting, or no ac-

counting, for omissions of income in consecutive

years in excess of 100 per cent of true income is

sufficient proof of fraudulent intent to sustain the

50 per cent penalty of section 293 (b),^ citing Rogers

' Sec. 293. Additions to the Tax in Case of De-
ficiency.

*****
(b) Fraud.—If any part of any deficiency is due

to fraud with intent to evade tax, then 50 per
ceutiun of the total amount of the deficiency (in

addition to such deficiency) shall be so assessed,

collected, and paid, in lieu of the 50 per centum
addition to the tax provided in section 3612(d)(2).
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vs. Commissioner, 111 F. 2cl 987 (C. A. 6, 1940) ;

Arlctte Coat Company, 14 T. C. 751 (1950); and

a Memorandum Oi)inion of this Court. He con-

cludes by arguing that it is unreasonable that the

two brothers should have honestly believed that

their business had profited in two tax years only

to the extent of $39,259.44 when the actual profits

of the business were $117,952.12, and that the only

conclusion to be drawn, in the absence of any ex-

planation from petitioners, is that petitioners were

aw^are that they were not reporting their true in-

come and intended to evade their correct tax lia-

bilities.

The cases cited by respondent for the proposition

that ^'omissions of income in consecutive years in

excess of 100% of true income is sufficient proof

of fraudulent intent to sustain the 50% penalty"

do not so hold. The holdings in those cases are

based on the entire record and not on the omis-

sion of income alone. In addition, such cases are

distinguishable on their facts. It appears from the

deficiency notices in this case that there were errors

which resulted from large overstatements of in-

come as well as large imderstatements.

The burden of proof in fraud cases is, of course,

upon the respondent. It must be clear and convinc-

ing proof. Evidence of inefficiency and ignorance

of accounting methods are not sufficient to estab-

lish fraud. Walter M. Ferguson, Jr., 14 T. C. 846

(1950) ; W. F. Shawver Co., 20 B. T. A. 723 (1930).

Here, we are not even advised that there was in-

efficiency or ignorance. We are shown merely that
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there was a large understatement of income, and,

on that showing the respondent rests his case. That

is not enough to carry his burden of proof to estab-

lish fraud. The Commissioner cannot sustain his

burden of proof on a fraud issue by statements

made in his notice of deficiency. Oscar G. Joseph,

32 B. T. A. 1192, 1204 (1935). That fraud is not

estal^lished by the mere understatement of taxable

income is shown by our holding in James Nicholson,

32 B. T. A. 977, 989 (1935), affd. 90 F. 2d 978

(C. A. 8, 1937), where we said:

* * * Here fraud is not admitted. The mere fact

that his return showed a net income for the taxable

year 1929 in the sum of $40,424.66 and the respond-

ent, in recomputing his tax liability, determined

that the net income for that year was $73,435.38,

by itself, does not establish fraud. If it did, then

all taxpayers against whom deficiencies are deter-

mined would be guilty of fraud and subject to the

imposition of a fraud penalty.

Fraud implies bad faith, intentional wrong-doing,

and a sinister motive. It is never imputed or pre-

sumed. Mere suspicion of fraud and mere doubts

as to the intentions of the taxpayer are not suffi-

cient proof of fraud. Sharpsville Boiler Works Co.,

3 B. T. A. 568 (1925); J. William Schultze, 18

B. T. A. 444 (1929) ; Arthur M. Godwin, 34 B. T. A.

485 (1936); Arthur S. Barnes, 36 B. T. A. 764

(1937); Nicholas Roerich, 38 B. T. A. 567 (1938).

affd. 115 F. 2d 39 (C. A. D. C, 1940), certiorari

denied 312 U. S. 700 (1941); L. Schepp Co., 25

B. T. A. 419 (1932).
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Respondent's amendments to his answers in this

case allege no facts in support of the fraud charge

except that petitioners received net taxable income

in excess of the amount set forth, and respondent's

conclusion that the petitioners knowingly and fraud-

ulently failed to report such amounts.

Reading between the lines of the record made

in this case could lead one to a number of conclu-

sions as to why the understatement of income oc-

curred. We are not, however, permitted to specu-

late. The burden is that of the respondent, and he

has failed to sustain it. The reports are replete

Avith cases where the Commissioner has offered a

considerable amount of evidence other than the de-

ficiency notice and the returns to sustain his burden

of proving fraud but has fallen short thereof. The

witnesses subpoenaed by the respondent were in

the courtroom at the hearing of these proceedings

or were available on short notice. They included

the petitioners and the bookkeeper who prepared

the returns, but they were not called as witnesses.

The books and records of the partnership were also

in the courtroom, but they were not offered in evi-

dence either. To hold that there was fraud with

intent to evade taxes under these facts would be

tantamount to a holding that fraud may be pre-

sumed. See Henry S. Kerbaugh, 29 B. T. A. 1014

(1934), affd. 74 F. 2d 749 (C. A. 1, 1935). We,
therefore, hold for petitioners on this issue.

The respondent, by amendments to the answers,

affirmatively alleged that a part of each deficiency

for each taxable year in the case of each petitioner
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was due to negligence, and that, therefore, the five

per cent addition to the tax provided by section

293 (a) ^ is applicable.

As to the two wives, it is stipulated that their

interest in the partnership income arises from the

community property law of the State of California.

Under that law, the management and control of

the community property is vested in the husband.''

The record does not show that the wives partici-

pated in any way in the business of the partner-

ship, in the management of its affairs, in the ac-

counting of the income produced therefrom, or in

the preparation of the returns. We, therefore, con-

clude that as to the wives, the respondent has not

sustained his burden of proof ; and the five per cent

addition to the tax may not be asserted against

them. See Harold B. Franklin, 34 B. T. A. 927,

941-942 (1936).

With respect to the two husbands, the record

shows that they understated their income in 1944

' Sec. 293. Additions to the Tax in Case of De-
ficiency.

*****
(a) Negligence.—If any part of any deficiency is

due to negligence, or intentional disregard of rules

and regTilations but without intent to defraud, 5 per
centiun of the total amount of the deficiency (in

addition to such deficiency) shall be assessed, col-

lected, and paid in the same manner as if it were a

deficiency, except that the provisions of section

272 (i), relating to the prorating of a deficiency,

and of section 292, relating to interest on defici-

encies^ shall not be applicable.

' Sec. 172, Civil Code of California.
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by 147.01 per cent and in 1945 by 444.01 per cent.

The deficiency notices show numerous adjustments

in large amounts to the net income of the partner-

ship. Such hirge discrepancies between real net

income and reported income and numerous adjust-

ments are strong evidence of negligence and, in our

opinion, are sufficient to establish a prima facie

case shifting the burden of going forward with the

evidence to these petitioners. See Morrisdale Coal

Mining Co., 13 T. C. 448 (1949) ; Estate of L. E.

McKnight, 8 T. C. 871 (1947) ; Rol^inette vs. Com-
missioner of Internal Revenue, 139 F. 2d 285

(C. A. 6, 1943), certiorari denied 322 U. S. 745

(1944); B. F. Edwards, 39 B. T. A. 735 (1939);

Commissioner of Internal Revenue vs. Renyx, 66

F. 2d 260 (C. A. 2, 1933) ; C. A. Hutton, 21 B. T. A.

101 (1930), afed. 59 F. 2d m (C. A. 9, 1932). No
explanation for such large discrepancies between

actual and reported income were offered to the

Court, and the only fair inference on this record

is that the adjustments were necessary primarily

because these petitioners were negligent in keeping

their accounts and rendering their returns, and
that the deficiencies, in part, resulted from their

negligence. It, therefore, follows that the five per

cent addition to the tax against these petitioners

must be upheld. See Watson-Moore, 30 B. T. A,

1197 (1934).

Section 275(c) of the Internal Revenue Code pro-

vides that if the taxpayer omits from gross income
an amount properly includible therein which is in

excess of 25 per centum of the amount of gross

I
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income stated in the return, the tax may be as-

sessed, or a proceeding in court for the collection

of such tax may be begun without assessment, at

any time within five years after the return was

filed. The deficiencies in this case were determined

and asserted beyond three but within five years

after the respective returns were filed.

The petitioners argue that a partner's gross in-

come is his proportionate share of partnership

gross income; or, stated another way, that for the

purposes of section 275(c) the gross income of a

partner is his share of partnership gross income,

and not his share of partnership net income. They

contend that, under this concept, L. Glenn Switzer

and his wife, for example, should be considered

the owners and operators of 75 per cent of the

partnership business as if it were a separate busi-

ness operated by them as a sole proprietorship.

They state that, if that is correct, their gross in-

come would be total sales, less the cost of goods

sold, plus any income from investments and from

incidental or outside operations or sources. On
this basis, they argue that the omissions in each

of these proceedings and for each of the years do

not exceed 25 per cent of the gross income reported.

They also argue that this partnership gross in-

come is "stated in the return"; that it is presented

in the manner and on the forms prescribed by the

Code and the Commissioner's regulations; that the

partnership returns, as informational returns for

administrative convenience, disclose data incorpor-

ated into the individual returns by reference; that
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these data are stated in the individual returns as

surely as information contained on Schedule ''C"

of Form 1040 which is set forth on a separate un-

attached schedule, furnished by the Commissioner

and adopted by him, since 1951, for the sake of

convenience, citing Maurice H. Van Bergh, 18 T. C.

518 (1925), on appeal C. A. 2, February 6, 1953;

and that, since the basis of taxing the income of

partnership operations requires that the partner

be treated as if he were a sole proprietor to the

extent of his share of the business, except in a

few situations covered expressly by statute, there

seems to be no justification for applying section

275(c) differently to a partner than to a sole pro-

prietor.

Section 182 of the Code charges to each partner

his distributive share of the net income or capital

gain of the partnership. That income is required

to be reported by each partner on his individual

return and is necessarily a part of all of his in-

come which must be included under the broad, gen-

eral definition of gross income contained in section

22 of the Code. If the petitioners' argument is cor-

rect, an anomalous situation would present itself

in a case where a partnership has gross income but

sustains a net loss for the year. If a partner in such

partnership had gross income from other sources

which he reported but failed to include therein his

proportionate share of the partnership gross in-

come, and such omission resulted in an omission

in excess of 25 per cent of the amount of gross in-

come stated in his return, petitioners' argument
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would require a holding that section 275(e) ap-

plied. Merely to state such a proposition shows the

fallacy of petitioners' argument.

In Aima Eliza Masterson, 1 T. C. 315 (1942),

reversed on other grounds 141 F. 2d 391 (C. A. 5,

1944), ^Ye had occasion to construe section 275(c)

in connection with an omission in excess of 25 per

cent of gross income shown on a taxpayer's indi-

vidual return and an estate return in which the

taxi^ayer showed the balance of her income, which

should have been reported in her indi^*idual return.

We there said at page 324:

That section is explicit in its reference to "the

taxpayer." The "gross income" from which an omis-

sion ])rings the section into play must be the gross

income of that taxpayer and "the return" referred

to must be his return. If the provision were to be

construed so that an omission from one taxpayer's

return would be without effect upon a showing that

the imreported income was contained in the return

of some other taxpayer, its effect would be largely

nullified. In other words, it does not comport with

the purpose or language of the statute to say that

the gross income shown on the return of another

taxpayer is the same as "the gross income" of "the

taxpayer."

The petitioners also cite Treasury Regulations

111, section 29.422-2, interpreting section 422(a)

of the Code relating to "Unrelated Business Net

Income" of exempt organizations; and a 1949 Bu-

reau ruling under section 251 of the Code relating

to "Income from Sources Within Possessions of the
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United States'', C. B. 1949-2, I. T. 3981. We have

carefully considered both authorities, which deal

with special ijrovisions of the Code, and are of the

opinion that thev do not help in solving the problem

presented here.

We, therefore, hold that the net income of the

partnership distributable to petitioners is a part

of their gross income for purposes of section 275(c),

and the deficiencies were timely asserted.

Decision will be entered under Rule 50.

The Tax Court of the United States

Washington

[

Docket No. 28256

L. GLENN SWITZER, Petitioner,

b vs.

COMMISSIONER OF INTERNAL REVENUE,
Respondent.

DECISION

Pursuant to the determination of this Court as

set forth in its Findings of Fact and Opinion pro-

mulgated June 30. 1953. the respondent filed his

computation for entry of decision on September

30, 1953. Petitioner having noted his acquiescence

therein, it is

Ordered and Decided : That there are deficiencies
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in income tax and penalties as set forth below:

50% 5% Negligence

Year Deficiency Penalty Penalty

1944 S 2,258.86 None S112.94

1945 $11,074.91 None $553.75

[Seal] /s/ STEPHEN E. RICE,

Judge

Entered: October 5, 1953.

Served: October 5, 1953.

The Tax Court of the United States

Washington

Docket No. 28257

IDA H. SWITZER, Petitioner,

vs.

COMMISSIONER OF INTERNAL REVENUE,
Respondent.

DECISION

Pursuant to the determination of this Court as

set forth in its Findings of Fact and Opinion pro-

mulgated June 30, 1953, the respondent filed his

computation for entry of decision on September

30, 1953. Petitioner having noted her acquiescence

therein, it is

Ordered and Decided : That there are deficiencies

in income tax for the taxable years 1944 and 1945
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in the respective amounts of $2,258.86 and $11,-

074.91, and no penalties.

[Seal] /s/ STEPHEN E. RICE,

Judge

Entered: October 5, 1953.

Served: October 5, 1953.

The Tax Court of the United States

Washington

Docket No. 28258

HOWARD A. SWITZER, Petitioner,

vs.

COMMISSIONER OF INTERNAL REVENUE,
Respondent.

DECISION
Pursuant to the determination of this Court as

set forth in its Findings of Fact and Opinion pro-

mulgated June 30, 1953, the respondent filed his

computation for entry of decision on September

30, 1953. Petitioner having noted his acquiescence

therein, it is

Ordered and Decided : That there are deficiencies

in income tax and penalties as set forth below:

50% 5% Negligence

Year Deficiency

1944 S 809.91

1945 S3,768.68

[Seal] /s/ STEPHEN E. RICE,
Judge

Entered: October 5, 1953.

'enalty Penalty

None S 40.49

None $188.43

Served: October 5, 1953.

L
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The Tax Court of the United States

Washington

Docket No. 28259

FLORENCE M. SWITZER, Petitioner,

vs.

COMMISSIONER OF INTERNAL REVENUE,
Respondent.

DECISION

Pursuant to the deterirdnation of this Court as

set forth in its Findings of Fact and Opinion pro-

mulgated June 30, 1953, the respondent filed his

computation for entry of decision on Sei^tember

30, 1953. Petitioner having noted her acquiescence

therein, it is

Ordered and Decided : That there are deficiencies

in income tax for the taxable years 1944 and 1945

in the respective amounts of $779.91 and $3,653.68,

and no penalties.

[Seal] /s/ STEPHEN E. RICE,

Judge

Entered : October 5, 1953.

Served: October 5, 1953.

[Title of Tax Court and Causes 28256-7-8-9.]

STIPULATION OF FACTS
The petitioners hereto, by their respective coun-

sel, hereby stipulate and agree that the following

facts may be found as true:
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1. The petitioners, L. Glenn Switzer and Howard

A. Switzer, were partners during the years 1944

and 1945, carrying on their partnership business

under the firm name of Transit Mixed Concrete

Company, in the City of Pasadena, County of Los

Angeles, State of California. The interests of said

L. Glenn Switzer and Howard A. Switzer in that

partnership were two-thirds and one-third, respec-

tively.

2. During said years L. Glenn Switzer was mar-

ried to Ida H. Switzer; said two-thirds partnership

interest constituted the community property of said

spouses under the laws of the State of California.

During said years Howard A. Switzer was married

to Florence M. Switzer; said one-third partnership

interest constituted the community property of said

spouses under the laws of the State of California.

3. All of the income of the petitioners during

the years 1944 and 1945 was derived from said part-

nership. Transit Mixed Concrete Company.

4. A Partnership Return of Income (Form
1065) for each of the years 1944 and 1945 was filed

on or before March 15, 1945 and March 15, 1946,

respectively. Individual Income Tax Returns

(Form 1040) were filed by each of the four peti-

tioners for each of the years 1944 and 1945 on or

before the 15th day of March following such year.

5. The income of said partnership, as reported

on the partnership returns and as corrected, is as

followes

:

I
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Reported Corrected Reported Corrected

Year Gross Gross Net Net

1944 $384,905.04 S405,394.12 S13,936.73 $34,425.81

1945 526,068.71 594,262.31 15,332.71 83,526.31

The reported, business receipts of said partner-

ship for the years 1944 and 1945 were $1,271,448.34

and $1,729,486.97, respectively.

6. Each petitioner's share of net partnership in-

come, as reported and as corrected, is as follows:

1944 1945

Reported Corrected Reported Corrected

L. Glenn Switzer S4-645.58 S1L475.26 $5,110.91 $27,842.11

IdaH. Switzer 4,645.58 11,475.27 5,110.91 27,842.11

Howard A. Switzer 2,322.79 5,737.63 2,555.45 13.921.05

Florence M. Switzer 2,322.78 5,737.63 2,555.45 13.921.05

7. The following deficiencies are due in the event

that the Court holds that the assessment of such

deficiencies, or any of them, is not barred by the

statute of limitations:

1944 1945

L. Glenn Switzer $2,258.86 $11,074.91

Ida H. Switzer 2,258.86 11,074.91

Howard A. Switzer 809.91 3,768.68

Florence M. Switzer 779.91 3,653.68

Dated: April 16, 1952.

/s/ WILLIAM A. CRUIKSHANK, JR.,

Counsel for Petitioner

/s/ MASON B. LEMINO,
Acting Chief Coimsel, Bureau of Internal Revenue,

Counsel for Respondent

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed April 17, 1952.
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[Title of Tax Court and Causes 28256-7-8-9.]

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

Court Room No. 1602, United States Post Office

and Court House Building, Los Angeles, Calif.,

April 17, 1952, 10:15 a.m.

(Met pursuant to notice.)

Before: Honorable Stephen E. Rice, Judge.

Appearances: Alva C. Baird and William A.

Cruikshank, Jr., 458 So. Spring St., Los Angeles,

Calif., appearing for the Petitioners. R. E. Maiden,

Jr., (Honorable Mason B. Leming, Acting Chief

Counsel, Bureau of Internal Revenue), appearing

for the Respondent.

The Court: Call the Switzer case.

The Clerk: 28256, L. Glenn Switzer; 28257, Ida

H. Switzer; 28258, Howard A. Switzer, and 28259,

Florence M. Switzer.

Mr. Cruikshank: William A. Cruikshank, Jr.,

for the Petitioners.

Mr. Maiden: R. E. Maiden, Jr., for the Re-

spondent.

The Clerk: Pardon me, but are you enrolled

to practice?

Mr. Cruikshank: We filed our entry last month,

Mr. Baird and I. There are also others that have

previously done so.

I would like to make a motion at this time that

these four cases be consolidated for hearing, trial

and briefs.

Mr. Maiden: No objection.

I
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The Court: The motion is granted.

Mr. Cruikshank: I believe we have one other

matter that I mentioned at the calling of the cal-

endar last Monday, and that is our objection to

a motion that was filed by the Respondent in each

of these cases for leave to file an amendment to

his amended Answer.

The Court: That motion was granted in Wash-

ington. Didn't you get a copy?

Mr. Cruikshank: We received a copy of it just

this week. We would like to ask the Court to vacate

that order and reconsider, in view of the history

of the pleadings developed in this case and the

Respondent's method of preparing the case. There

has been nothing new arising in the case for—the

statutory notice was issued more than two years

ago. The statutory notice was based entirely upon

the Revenue Agent's report, which was two years

and ten months ago. There has been no new devel-

opment in the case, and yet the Respondent has

amended his Answer in January of this year, which

necessitated the postponement of a previous trial

setting, and in that amendment he raised fraud.

NoAv, less than a week before this hearing he

amended his Answer again, or makes an amendment

to his Amended Answer to raise negligence. We
believe that it is unfair to the Petitioners, and that

the rather piecemeal prolonged approach that the

Respondent is taking in these cases should not be

approved by the Court.

Mr. Maiden: If the Court please, I think quite

obviously counsel's motion should be denied. The
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nature of this amendment asserting the negligence

penalty is the type of amendment that is commonly

made and is properly made, even after the conclu-

sion of the hearing in a case where the Petitioner

even had no notice of it, and I think, as I say, the

motion was sent in on April 1st, and I am pretty

sure that I advised counsel some week or ten days

ago of the motion, and it is something, it is the

type of an amendment that follows the proof in

the case, and, as I say, is one that is proper to be

made and considered and allowed after the evidence

has been adduced, in order to conform with the

proof.

The Court: The motion is denied.

Mr. Cruikshank: I believe in these cases we
have a stipulation which I would ask the Govern-

ment counsel to file at this time.

Mr. Maiden: At this time, if the Court please,

I file a stipulation of facts in the case. I should

like to state to the Court the nature of the issues

involved and the substance of the stipulation of

facts.

The Court: Are you making an opening state-

ment now?

Mr. Maiden: Do you want to make your state-

ment?

Opening Statement on Behalf of the Petitioners

By Mr. Cruikshank:

Mr. Cruikshank: In this case, your Honor, in

view of the stipulation, the Respondent has the

burden of proof in all respects. We stipulate cer-

I
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tain deficiencies are due if the assessment is not

barred by the statute of limitations. Respondent

urges the fraud penalty and has affirmatively

pleaded in the Amended Answer the negligence

penalty.

Opening Statement on Behalf of the Respondent

By Mr. Maiden:

Mr. Maiden: If the Court please, as Mr. Cruik-

shank said, the only two issues in this case are

whether or not the assessment of the deficiencies,

as determined in the Answer of the Respondent,

in which increased deficiencies were asserted, were

assessed within the statutory period. That turns

upon Section 275 (c) of the Internal Revenue Code,

which provides a five-year period of limitations,

in the event the taxpayer omitted from income

amounts, gross income amounts, proper includable

income, gross income, in excess of the 25 per cent

of the amount of gross income reported on the

return, and the Respondent's position is that the

stipulation of facts in this case show that each of

the Petitioners failed to report more than 25 per

cent of amounts includable in gross income in excess

of the amounts of gross income reported in the

income, so that the period of liinitation is five years

rather than the three-year period, and the statutory

notices were issued within the five-year period.

That presents really a question of law only. The

facts are not in dispute.

The other issue is a factual issue entirely, and

that is the question of whether or not any part of
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the deficiencies which ar(^ agreed to in this case,

provided they are not barred by the statute of limi-

tations, were due to fraud with the intent to evade

taxes. The statutory notices, if the Court please,

set forth in particularity the amounts and types

of unreported income which gives rise to the defi-

ciencies. The pleadings do not contest any of those

items, but simply places in issue the bar of the

statute.

The stipulation of facts in the case sets forth the

amount of gross income that was reported on the

partnership return. I might state to the Court in

this connection that Mr. L. Glenn Switzer and Mr.

Howard Switzer operated a partnership, and Mr.

Glenn Switzer having a two-thirds interest, and

Mr. Howard Switzer, a one-third interest. And, as

I stated, the stipulation shows the amount of gross

income for each of the years reported on the part-

nership return of income, the correct amount of

gross income for those years, and the reported and

correct amount of income, and that same informa-

tion is given as to the individuals.

The stipulation shows, if the Court please, that

for the year 1944 the partnership return reported

net income, net distributable income, to the part-

nership, of $13,936.73. And it is stipulated that the

correct net income of the partnership for that

year was $34,425.81.

For 1945 it is stipulated that the partnership

return showed a net distributable income of $15,-

332.71, and that the correct net income of the part-

nership for that year was $83,426.31.
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And in the case of the individuals, L. Glenn

Switzer, for 1944, it shows that the Petitioner's

share of the net partnership income was $4,645.58.

That is on the community property basis. You
would have to consider his wife, Ida H. Switzer,

who also reported on her return, $4,645.58. The

total of those two would be about five thousand

two hundred eighty some odd dollars reported. The

correct amount of their net distributable income

from the partnership was about twenty-two thou-

sand plus.

For 1945 Mr. Glenn Switzer and his wife re-

ported approximately $10,200,00, whereas it is stip-

ulated that the correct net income was about $51,-

000.00.

In 1944 Howard A. Switzer and his wife re-

ported approximately $4,600.00, and it is stipulated

that their correct net distributal)le income from the

partnership was about $11,000.00.

In 1945 Howard and his wife reported about five

thousand plus, and it is stipulated that their cor-

rect net income was about $27,000.00.

Now then, if the Court please, based upon—at

this time T want to offer in evidence as Respond-

ent's exhibits the returns involved in this case. I

should like to oifer first, as Respondent's Ex-

hibit A, the partnership return of the Transit

Mixed Concrete Company for tlie taxable year

1944.

The Clerk: Exhibit A.

The Court: It may be received.



Commissioner of Internal Itevenue 49

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit No. A.)

[See pages 69-72.]

Mr. Maiden : And as Respondent's Exhibit B, the

partnership return for the taxable year 1945 for

the Transit Mixed Concrete Company.

The Clerk: Exhibit B.

The Court : It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit B.)

[See pages 73-77.]

Mr. Maiden: And I would like to offer in evi-

dence as Respondent's Exhibit C the 1944 indi-

vidual income tax return of Ida H. Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit C.

The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit C.)

Mr. Maiden: And as Respondent's Exhibit D,

I offer the individual income tax return for 1945

of Ida H. Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit D.

The Court : It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit D.)

Mr. Maiden: I offer the individual income tax

return of Florence Switzer for 1944 as Exhibit E.

The Clerk: Exhibit E.
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The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit E.)

Mr. Maiden: And as Respondent's Exhibit F,

the individual tax return for 1945 of Florence

Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit F.

The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit F.)

Mr. Maiden : As Respondent's Exhibit G, I offer

in evidence the 1944 individual income tax return

of Howard A. Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit G.

The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit G.)

Mr. Maiden: As Respondent's Exhibit H, I

offer in evidence the 1945 individual income tax

return of Howard A. Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit H.

The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit H.)

Mr. Maiden: As Respondent's Exhibit I, I offer

in evidence the individual income tax return for

1945 of L. Glenn Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit I.
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The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit I.)

[See page 78.]

Mr. Maiden: As Respondent's Exhibit J, I offer

in evidence the 1945 individual income return of

L. Glenn Switzer.

The Clerk: Exhibit J.

The Court: It may be received.

(The document above referred to was re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibit J.)

[See page 79.]

Mr. Maiden: Now, if the Court please, I should

like to have marked in evidence, simply for the

purpose of showing as joroof of the characterization

and amounts of unreported income, simjDly for that

purpose, the statutory notice in each of the cases.

Mr. Cruikshank: I would object to that, your

Honor. The Revenue Agent or whoever prepared

those statutory notices is not here. I would ask that

he be called to the stand to testify.

The Court: Are these statutory notices of de-

ficiency ?

Mr. Maiden: They are attached to the Petitions.

They are not in evidence, of course, but it is the

practice of the Court and I don't know of any-

body ever questioning that those statutory notices

may be referred to and are referred to by the

Court for the purpose of showing that adjustments
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were made bv the Commissioner in arriving at the

deficiencies.

Mr. Cruikshank : For that purpose solely, I have

no objection.

Mr. Maiden: That is the only purpose I had

—

for example, if the Court please, I am referring

to the statutory notice in the case of Ida H. Switzer,

the one I happen to have before me, and on page 2

of the statement attached to the notice of defi-

ciency, the statement occurs:

*'The following adjustments to the ordinary in-

come of the Transit Mixed Concrete Comj^any, a

partnership, for the taxable years ended December

31, 1944, and 1945, are based upon an audit made

of the books of the partnership and results in an

increase of your share thereof as shown below."

And then below is listed the ordinary net income,

as disclosed by the partnership return for each

of the years, and as additional income the follow-

ing specifications appear:

"Portland Cement Company, special discounts."

As I say, that is addition to income, and in 1944

it is $6,082.29, and in '45 it is $19,265.66. The Court

will find that that was unreported earned discounts.

The next item is "Discounts not taken by cus-

tomers." This is also in addition to income. In 1944

it was $4,152.63, and in 1945 it was $17,249.20.

The next item, which is likewise in addition to

income, is "Sales tax admitted on invoices." In

1944 the amount is $20,864.23, and in 1945 it is

$36,776.34.
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Then there is a small unidentified item, and then

there is an item, "Corona—November, December

Sales Omitted," which applies to the year 1945,

in the amount of $17,298.31.

Now, as I say, the pleadings in this case do not

take issue with any of those adjustments. And
simply for the purpose of showing these additions

to income, I would like to have the statutory no-

tices marked in evidence as Respondent's next four

exhibits in order.

Mr. Cruikshank: Petitioners have no objection

if it is only for the purpose of showing the amounts

and general nature of the adjustments. However,

we do not at all agree with some of the descrip-

tions contained, describing these adjustments here,

and when this motion is concluded I would ask

counsel to stipulate on one or two of those.

The Court: Is that agreeable to counsel for the

Respondent, that they be admitted for that limited

purpose only?

Mr. Maiden: Of course, if the Petitioner has

any proof that the Respondent has not properly

characterized these items, why, then of course the

Petitioner can prove what the correct designations

should be. As I say, they are not put in issue of

the pleadings as of this moment.

Mr. Cruikshank: If the Court please, we are

not at issue on the deficiencies, except where the

statute of limitations is concerned. I would object

to these descriptive phrases in the statutory notice

of deficiency being accepted in evidence as tending

to prove fraud, which is the only thing at issue.
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The Court: As I understand it, the only reason

for Respondent offering these is to show the figures

rather than the characterization.

Mr. Maiden: Well, I wanted to show the char-

acterization, too, if the Court please.

Now, the Commissioner, in his statutory notice,

has determined that certain additions should be

made to income and he has set forth, he has deter-

mined the nature and character of that addition to

income. Now, that is prima facie correct in the

first place. In the second place, the pleadings in

the case do not put into issue either the amounts

or the characterization and nature of the additions

to income, and unless and until Petitioner proves

that these characterizations of the additions to in-

come are incorrect, why, I think Respondent pre-

vails on that. That is my position.

Mr. Cruikshank: If the Court please, this stat-

utory notice of deficiency does not raise fraud. The

Commissioner's conclusion at that time was that

there was no fraud or, at least, not asserted. Now
the Petitioner

Mr. Maiden: That is his thinking up to that

time, the basis of investigation up to that time.

Mr. Cruikshank: Well, his published statutory

notice of deficiency.

Mr. Maiden: That is correct.

Mr. Cruikshank: We accepted in our Petitions

—admitted the deficiencies as based upon the stat-

utory notice of deficiency. But for the statute of

limitations, we do not now wish to concede—first

of all, the only thing that these statutory notices
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are presumptively correct is the amount of defi-

ciency and that is not in dispute.

We therefore ask that the Respondent be re-

quired to be put on proof that the types of these

The Court: The Respondent has the burden of

proof of fraud, and just because the statutory no-

tice of deficiency goes into the record, the Respond-

ent can't just stand on that and claim that he has

sustained his burden of proving fraud, certainly not.

Mr. Cruikshank : But we would, if these phrases

here, "Sales Tax Omitted on Invoices,"—if that is

to go into evidence as a factor tending to prove

that fact, we would like an opportunity to examine

the person who arrived at the determination. Other-

wise, we think it would not be taken into evidence.

The Court: Well, I will let it in for the limited

purpose of showing the amounts and how the Com-

missioner arrived at his conclusion, but Petitioner

needn't fear that this Court will use that character-

ization to permit the Respondent to sustain his

burden of proof of fraud.

Mr. Maiden: Of course, it is the Respondent's

position that the Petitioner stipulated to the full

amount of deficiency, not only as set forth in

the statutory notice, but also as set forth in the

Amended Answer, in which increased deficiencies

are asserted; that the Petitioner necessarily agrees

and accepts as correct all of the adjustments made
in the statutory notice.

The Court: All right, they will be received.

L
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(The documents above referred to were re-

ceived in evidence and marked Respondent's

Exhibits K, L, M and N.)

Mr. Maiden: Now, if the Court please, there

has been received in evidence a stipulation of facts.

This stipulation of facts shows that for each of the

taxable years these Petitioners received substantial

amounts of income. As I pointed out, for one year

all of them reporting and STibmitting it on the

community basis of some fifteen thousand dollars,

yet they admitted that they had net income that

year of some seventy thousand dollars worth of in-

come. The amounts which are admitted, that were

not reported in each year, are very substantial.

The statutory notice and the pleadings show the

nature of this unreported income.

Upon the basis of this stipulation of facts, plead-

ings, the returns, and exhibits. Respondent main-

tains that at this point he has made a prima-facie

case of fraud, and that if the Petitioner has any

proof as to the reasons why these substantial

amounts of income were not reported consistent

with the absence of an intent to evade tax by fraud-

ulent means, then Respondent submits at this time

it is Petitioners' burden of proof—not of proof,

but burden of going forward at this point with the

evidence.

The Court: Have you submitted the statutory

notices ?

Mr. Maiden: Sir?

The Court: Have you filed the statutory notices?

Mr. Maiden : I didn't submit the statutory no-
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tices. The practice that I follow, that is, the gen-

eral practice is that the Clerk simply marks the

statutory notices in the Court's file.

The Court: That would be all right.

Mr. Maiden: With the exhibit number next in

order.

The Court: Mr. Cruikshank.

Mr. Cruikshank: First of all, I would like to

point out, since Respondent has relied so heavily

on the statutory notice of deficiency in the evi-

dence for the limited purpose, as Exhibit K, that

there is an additional adjustment of income to the

partnership, that is, a reduction in income to correct

an error whereby the sales from the Hollywood

branch of this concern were reported twice, were

duplicated in each of the two years. So that even

using the very limited and perhaps inexact char-

acterizations of these adjustments that appear in

the statutory notice, it appears that there were

errors in the records of this partnership which re-

sulted in both an understatement and in an over-

statement of the taxable income.

The Court: Is that a part of the stipulation? Is

that in the stipulation?

Mr. Cruikshank: No, that is not.

Mr. Maiden: Those adjustments are shown in

the statutory notice, if the Court please.

The Court: All right.

Mr. Cruikshank: Respondent has emphasized,

in considering the stipulation, the great amount of

difference between the reported net income of the

partnership and the correct net income of the part-

k
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nership. He has failed to point out to the Court

another fact that also appears in the stipulation

and on the face of the return itself, and that is that

this partnership had gross receipts in excess of

$1,271,000.00 in 1944, and in that year, through

errors in their bookkeeping and accounting pro-

cedures which work both ways, there was a net

understatement Avhich should be added to gross re-

ceipts properly, of $20,000.00. That is less than

two per cent of the total gross receipts that went

through this business, through the books.

In 1945 the gross receipts were almost a million

seven hundred and twenty-nine thousand some odd

dollars. In that year the net amount by which the

partnership income was understated to errors, both

ways, was approximately $68,000.00 or approxi-

mately four per cent of the total volume of dollars

that went through the books. That doesn't appear

to us that that constitutes fraud, merely from the

understatement of income.

The Respondent has not in any way shown to

the Court that there was any intent on the part

of the taxpayers, any of the four individual tax-

payers, to defraud or evade their income tax. The

statute which he relies on for the fraud penalty re-

quires an intent to fraud, with an intent to evade

tax, resulting in an understatement of income. No-

where in the exhibits or other documents on file

or in evidence does there appear any intent, any

indication of what these understatements could have

been to ; reliance upon reasonable advice of counsel,

a difference of opinion as to whether the items were
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taxable, or any of a number of other things which

would be required. There is no concealment shown

here.

Respondent has not shown that the books were

a double set of books or that the adjustments which

were made here were concealed.

As a matter of fact, we would show that every

item was included in the books, even though char-

acterized in here— for instance, "Corona— No-

vember, December Sales Omitted," that that was

omitted from the profit and loss statement, but

they were all disclosed in the books.

There were errors, perhaps, in failing to make

the proper adjustments, close the books at the end

of each period, in minor records. But, nevertheless,

they were all on the books. More than that, a com-

plete audit was made by the taxpayers, on behalf

of the taxpayers, and the results of that audit

were made available to the Government before any

examination by the Grovernment had been made.

And the audit which the statutory notice refers

to as the basis of the statutory notice is the audit

made by the taxpayers' accountant and not the

Revenue Agent.

The revenue agent's report itself upon the statu-

tory notice is based exactly—states that it is in

full agreement with the audit presented to the Com-
missioner voluntarily by the taxpayers.

Mr. Maiden : Of course, I don't agree that where

they use the word ''audit," that they are talking

about the audit of the taxpayers. It simply states

that the Commissioner made audit in the case, and
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I assume the audit he refers to there is the Com-

missioner of Internal Revenue.

Mr. Cruikshank: The Respondent assumes that

he has carried his burden of proof in the absence

of some rebuttal testimony on our part and must

then assume that he has overcome the strong biirden

tliat has been declared to exist in other such cases.

One such case is the matter of Mitchell vs. the

Commissioner, "CCA5-1941, 118 F.2d, 308, 310—

Negligence, whether slight or great, is not equiva-

lent to the fraud or intent to evade tax named in

the statute. The fraud meant is actual, intentional

wrong-doing, and the intent required is the specific

purpose to evade a tax believed to be owing. Mere

negligence does not establish either."

And in Davis against the Commissioner, "CAlOth-

1950, 184 F.2d, 86, 87—Fraud implies bad faith,

intention of wrong-doing and a sinister motive. It

is never imputed or presumed and the courts should

not sustain findings of fraud upon circumstances

which at the most create only suspicion."

We do not believe the Respondent has any evi-

dence in this record which intends to create inten-

tional wrong-doing, specific sinister motives to evade

and defraud tax owing by these taxpayers for the

years involved.

As to the negligence penalty, there has been no

showing on the part of the Respondent tending to

show negligence. Negligence must necessarily imply

that the taxpayer has a duty to properly report

his income, to keep records necessary to allow him

to do so. It must find that this taxpayer, or these
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taxpayers, all four of them against whom the neg-

ligence penalty has been asserted, did not conform

to the standard required of them in carrying out

that duty, and the failure to measure up to that

standard was due to some carelessness on their

part. Respondent has not shown in any way that

all the facts were not disclosed.

Davis Regulator Company, 36BTA, 437, against

the Commissioner, '^Honest misunderstanding or

dilference of opinion as to the character of cer-

tain income, omission of income, because of that,

does not constitute negligence." Respondent has

not shown in any way that the income omitted here

did not come within that classification. He has

not shown that this business is obviously a large

one. It obviously is.

Also, its books, bookkeeping and returns and

records are not maintained, obviously, by the two

partners, and, even more certainly, by their two

wives. He has not shown that there is unreason-

ableness or negligence on the part of the taxpayers

in employing people to maintain their records or

in relying upon this.

We feel he has utterly failed to even begin to

prove fraud or negligence on the part of any of

these taxpayers, and on that basis we would ask

move of the Court at this time to dismiss the affirm-

ative allegations in the Commissioner's Amended
Answer and in the amendment thereto, in each

of these cases relating to fraud and negligence

penalties.

The Court: The motion is denied.
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Mr. Maiden : If the Court please, the cases have

consistently held that the omission of large and

substantial amounts of income which the taxpayer

admits that he received but did not report, in the

absence of any reasons or explanations as to why

he had all this income and didn't report it, is suffi-

cient to invoke the provisions of the penalty and

that is exactly what the stipulation of facts and

the evidence now in the record shows.

Of course, I hardly think there would be any

doubt but that a taxpayer receiving $50,000.00 worth

of income in a taxable year and reporting only

$5,000.00 would be considered guilty of the very

grossest type of negligence, if not fraud. I don't

think that it is necessary for me to say any more

in opposition to counsel's motion.

The Court: Well, I have already denied the

motion.

Mr. Maiden : I beg your pardon. I didn't hear it.

I should like the record to show whether Peti-

tioner L. Glenn Switzer is in the courtroom.

Mr. Cruikshank: He is.

Mr. Maiden: Is Petitioner Howard A. Switzer

in the courtroom?

Mr. Cruikshank: No, he is not. I realized the

Commissioner served subpoenas on him, but counsel

for Respondent and I have discussed it and I

agreed fully to cooperate with him as to any books

or individual records he might want in court. Since

you did not request him, we did not feel it was

necessary for him to be present, so we did not have

him come over.
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Mr. Maiden: Is Mr. Dansie in the courtroom?

Mr. Cruikshank: Yes, he is. Stand up, please.

Mr. Maiden: The returns in this case show that

Mr. Dansie prepared both the partnership and in-

dividual returns for the taxable years. Is that

correct ?

Mr. Cruikshank: That is correct.

Mr. Maiden: I believe that is all.

The Court: All right.

Mr. Cruikshank: If the Court please, could we

have a recess in view of the fact that Respondent

wishes to rest?

The Court: We will take a short recess.

(Short recess taken.)

The Court: Mr. Cruikshank.

Mr. Cruikshank: If I may make one further

statement to the Court. I would like to point out

in connection with the negligence penalty asserted

against the two wives in this case, Ida H. and

Florence M. Switzer, that the documents in evidence

now show that they derived this income solely under

the laws of the State of California, that is, com-

munity, solely in their status as wives, and under

the laws of this state the husband is to have the

management and control and the right and duty to

manage the community property and the com-

munity income.

On that basis and without any showing of any-

thing to the contrary of that on the part of the

Respondent, we would ask the Court to dismiss the

negligence penalty asserted against the wives. In

fact, we so move at this time.

L
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Mr. Maiden: I oppose the motion on the gi'ound

that it hasn't been shown that the wives, in fact,

did not know that they had more income than

they were reporting. I think the motion is without

merit and should be denied.

The Court: I am sorry, I can't hear you.

Mr. Maiden: I say in the absence of any evi-

dence that the wives did not, as a fact, know that

they had more income than they were actually re-

porting on their returns, I think the Petitioners'

motion is without merit and should be denied, even

though under the California law the husband is in

charge of the community property. Still, if the

wife knew that she was understating her income,

why, then the matter of the California law, of

course, would become irrelevant and immaterial.

The Court: Well, isn't the burden of proving

that issue on the Respondent?

Mr. Maiden: On the negligence penalty?

The Court: Yes.

Mr. Maiden: Well, your Honor

The Court: You pleaded affirmatively.

Mr. Maiden: And I take the position that when

I show that one of these Petitioners received a

substantial amount of income which they did not

report on their return, that, prima facie at least,

I have established negligence.

The Court: All right. I will deny your motion

at this time, but I can certainly assure the Peti-

tioners that if the record does not show that the

Commissioner has sustained his burden of proof,

there will surely be no fraud foimd or negligence
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found. I don't know enough about the case at this

particular time to know just exactly what the Re-

spondent can prove by way of evidence. I have to

study it.

Mr. Cruikshank: I would just like to clarify this

last statement that counsel for Respondent made

about these people receiving large amounts of in-

come. This was partnership income. There is no

evidence in this case that any of it was distributed

to the individual's pocket, that he ever knew or she

knew how much net income he or she might be

taxable on. There is no necessary relationship be-

tween that, as to the amount they received, and the

amount of income or profit they might be aware of.

I think one further stipulation that counsel has

agreed to; that is, for neither of the years 1944 or

1945 was the statutory period for assessment ex-

tended by any waiver executed by any of the tax-

payers and the Commissioner.

Mr. Maiden: So stipulated, your Honor.

The Court : The stipulation is received.

Mr. Cruikshank : With that, I believe Petitioners

conclude their case, too.

I would like to point out to the Court, however,

that in response to subpoenas issued by the Com-
missioner, Mr. L. Glenn Switzer is here in court.

Stand up.

Mr. Dansie is here in court, and Mr. Fechtner

is here in court, and Lyle Westcott. They are all

here in response to the subpoenas, and available,

if Respondent has any questions.

The Court : You may be seated.
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Mr. Cruikshank: The books are also here. Mr.

Howard S^Yitzer is not here. He was subpoenaed,

but counsel and I agreed to make it most convenient

for all the parties.

Mr. Maiden: Are the books and records here in

the courtroom?

Mr. Cruikshank: Yes, they are.

Mr. Maiden: May we stipulate that Mr. Dansie,

who prepared the returns in these cases, was em-

ployed—an employee of the partnership during

these years?

Mr. Cruikshank: During the years '44 and '45?

Mr. Maiden: That is right.

Mr. Cruikshank : I will stipulate that he worked

for the partnership part time.

Mr. Maiden: Would you likewise stipulate that

this partnership was subsequently incorporated and

that Mr. Dansie is an official of the corporation?

Mr. Cruikshank: I don't see that that has any

bearing.

Mr. Maiden: Then you don't stipulate, then?

Mr. Cruikshank: No.

Mr. Maiden: Very well, your Honor.

The Court: Does that conclude the case on both

sides ?

How much time would you like for briefs? I

would like to have concurrent briefs. How much

time would you like?

Mr. Cruikshank : If your Honor please, we would

appreciate it, if it is agreeable to the Court, if we

would file consecutive briefs. In other words, in

this case, in view of the state of the record, the
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Respondent, the Government, Mr. Maiden, repre-

senting the Government, does have the burden of

proof. Now, I would like to suggest that he be given

what time he reasonably needs to file an opening

brief and let us reply to it.

The Court: Is that all right?

Mr. Maiden: If your Honor please, that cuts

me off from any kind of a reply.

The Court: No, it doesn't. You can file a reply

brief to their original brief.

Mr. Cruikshank: Mr. Maiden was talking about

the Respondent filing an opening brief and Peti-

tioners replying to Respondent's brief.

The Court: Then you can file a reply brief to

that.

Mr. Maiden: I have no objection.

The Court: How much time do you need?

Mr. Maiden: I should like, and I don't want

the Court to get mad at me—I have a tremendous

load of briefs already. On my brief I should like

60 days.

The Court: You can have 90, if you want it.

Mr. Maiden: I should like that.

The Court: 90 days for Respondent's original

brief.

How much time do you want ?
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Mr. Cruikshank: 30 days would be all right, but

it takes two or three weeks

The Court: 45 days?

Mr. Cruikshank: That would be fine.

The Court : 45 days for Petitioner's brief.

Mr. Maiden: Your Honor, 30 days.

The Court: 30 days for reply brief.

Mr. Maiden: Yes. If the Court please, I forgot

to ask permission to withdraw the originals of

these returns and substitute photostat copies.

The Court: Permission granted.

Mr. Cruikshank: This seems to be a morning of

quick changes. We will be filing replies to the

amendment to the Amended Answer. May we file

those with the Clerk tomorrow morning?

The Court: Yes. That is aU.

(Whereupon, at 11 :45 o'clock a.m., Thursday,

April 17, 1952, the hearing in the above-entitled

matter was closed.)

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed May 1, 1952.
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Sch>duU I.—PARTNERS' SHARES OF INCOME AND CREDITS. (Sm InstrueUon for SohMkik I)

!
QUESTIONS

4alc of organizationJtmft.619aO,..iikOr«-^26-40 If My other ham is used, attack statement describing basis full

Mature of org.nu.tion (prtnerJup. syndicte. pool, joint venture. J^
^^^ •"«* •"* '^ "*"' "*'»'»'y *" '"' ""^^ "^

^^
6. Did the organization at uiy time during the tuable year own direct

ii/as a return of income filed for preceding year? JMI If so, to which or indirectly any stock of a foreign corporation or of a persoi

g rollecior's office was it sent? - -Loi Ao^l*! holding company, as defined in section 301 of the Internal Reven

,.gk^^..her th.s return w« prepared « the csh or .ccn.al Sy^l Ji^ll/It'^'nl'L adJL of eJh 'JT'c.

poratioo and amount of stockholdings.

Kate whether inventories at the beginning and end of the tuable 7. Was return of information on Forms 1096 .nd 1099, or Form W-2l
• year were v.lued at (a) coat, or (b) cost or market whichever it filed for the calendar year 1945? JCS
)• lowerKO .iin.«n-tOX3r.r--aO--4tO«k--b«Id »«»» (See Instruction H.)

AFFIDAVIT (Sm IntbuctiM D)
I swear (or affirm) that this return (including any accompuiying schedule* and statements) has been examined by me, u

the best of my knowladgejadMief is a true, correct, and complrte return. -«*»

::^<2?d^^4^*—e vh»s._ /^.M-<^.Mf^.....^^

Kribed and sworn to before me this

J|jSl.Jl...l'.aQtiLlU.JIxd««..PaM<laaa«...CiJ.ll
(AAfc^i W *»Mr « smb.)

Subacribed and sworn to before me this
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7^
,^ lU thU raturn with CollactM' ol InUmal lUvwiua on or brfor* March IS, IMS. Any baUne* of U« dua I

^^ '

r (ium 8. balow) must ba paid in full with ratum. Saa aapanita Inatnictiona for ilUng out roturn. I

FORM 1040
T^ D«partm«nl

D. S. INDIYIDUAl INCOME TAX RETURN
^*^o«9

FOR CALENDAR YEAR 1944

mtwiym U^mim —JffijsJl ^ m.mimh, JW_JLt

70»i«tan, if |MrM»Iin«iM«ulMli»a $5,000, t«<iiiiBC«lMarii«M~il>>B«iWMi. ^^^
lMMin(R«c«iftt«r»(MKhw*i«itadMlMr«thui$loe*i««lnr«m|M,<fidtadi,ia4krtMMt Md

__ N«.

NAME .L ^. Glenn...SwltMP

.

ADDRESS....?H.64.lMt..roothUl B4.Ta*4
(FLEASE PRINT. Sum u^ .yaUi •• nnl iwM)

.CallfoinlA. utll^l.f^%S.PM9.^...Qalit.QXXJLiAj,

(CuliMr'iStui*)

!>B WITN ROirmMK

MAR 1«1949

COLL Wr. RCV.

I.LM jmr awn him. 11 aurM and ym wit* (« hnUad) hid • ioBiai. «r I

n Ihii it JMil ivtan W »i«iti»d lad wiia. Ill fcmjil raklifM W UlK.

2. Enlfr j<« loUl wafu, uhmt, banoKS,
iiMiraK*, bandi, dc. McnlMrt •( trand hrcM and arioiu cla

PRINT EMPLO^-ERS NAME WHERE EMPLOYED (CITT AND STATE)

4. If you received any other income, give details on page 3 and enter the total here i.

5.Add amounts in items 2, 3, and 4, and enter the total here

If item 5 includn income of both hiuband
and wife, »how huiband'a income here. $ . ; wifc'i income belt, $

IFrOimrNOOMEWASLESSTHW$U0a-T«ii»7findTa«biiBlhal.il.U.aapa|.2. TU. taUa, .Udi U pnfidad bj h«, it kaad ai

4.WI. »h« tama ta ratoa n are u»d In Hw Tn Ciii>ulaU«B an paga 4. Ttw taUaautaMticaBr allMnabaal IOMR«l*f nvMaihctMhrdiarikUl^o*"> cen(rilwlian*,inlerart,liiaa,caiuaIhltata^atdicaIaip*naa(,aadancdhnaeuaoi*anaat. If 7tv*p«dite«aBdltama^
R|Ure la marc than 10 percent, il wiD uauaOy b* to tmv adrantaia to itanan Ihtai and caapato jmr III to pan <•

gyrfax IF YOUR INCOME WAS }S.000 OR MORE.—DimfardlhaUilaUaaadctiVatajwIutapaf* 4. Tm Biv aUMr failt a thadird dadariiai
af $500 or itemiia joiir daductiont, whichoTcr il to jew adnnlaia.

. HUSBAND AND WIFE.—If husband and wife &b lepareto relBiu. and ape itoWM dedadiaoi, Iha elhar aatl ibt i

6.Enter your tax from table on page 2, or from line 15, page 4

7.How much have you paid on your 1944 income tax> I

"

(A) By withholding from your wages (ArkIi WkUMMk>i i«>nkta.p«taW-t). $
(B) By payments on 1944 Declaration of EstimatedTax .67.4J&.A.

8. If your tax (item 6) is larger than payments Gtem 7). enter BALANCE OF TAX DUE here $
9. If your payments (item 7) are larger than your tax (item 6), enter the OVERPAYMENT here^.. $

aie<k(i')«ha(her jeu wani thU empajmenl: Refunded to jwD; « Credited en jevr IMS eitiwtod toiO

aZAJOQ

r. what wu the lateit year? .XMS-.
office wa. it .rnt> . .Xqa. Angftlafl»...
office did you pay

.... It your wife (or hutbend) mikin« i tcpinte return for 1944? XML...
If "Yet." write below: rY«'« -Na")

--- Nime of wife (or huib»d) .lAA-Kr-Swit-B^V
-

- »w-.c«iir,-
mouivini achadulet and ititerocntt) hu been eiimintd by mi.i

<Sv»lun it mnn (mIw U>uMup>>« o> •««t) pn*»ii«

(an TAXTABUBOXtW)

hadule E—INCOME FROM PARTNERSHIPS, ESTATES AND TRUSTS, AND OTHER SOURCES

-._ arftjtfl..fiauni. t

K >nd .ddrtu of estate or trust Paaiid«nii , California Amnunt. ...fi.^2fil. lA.
"""• (tUte nature) Anmint. I I

..Jd*-JI*..Sirtti«P - 4.r64fi«£a
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I he niU in full with mur

' l>*(or« March It, 1946. Any baUnc

U. S. INDIVIDUAL INCOME TAX RETURN
FOR CALENDAR YEAR IMS

tail |w liflMli* . itaAt I .)MS.M<w*| it».f..\

EMPLOYEES. lnstM* •) IMt hm. >w an im WIMiUm tmm. Fm W-t.

nliini. H iw Ml kmw am ta Itai KHi wntallH aMl il inin ttni M WW
iiilll^i M wk miM mtmtamtm imi ¥tm mn, MMMi. ml k

. La aivnn .MLtKW
> bukud aa4 «i«t. •>• kMk iitt I

..MM.Sa rp««)>jlll ]Ut4.« .

...JSlkMdcM fi»..gKli£Bniift..
MM 1ft IM«

tiMntclmraMmXMMlMiliilnlrartlMl) »ltli IMJ I

llMnMM4)w<wll»(Mlwstaii^MMlMMM.«IIIMtlii)Mnliin i

•lkMlu4M4«llt.llsliiHnilyHr«llt(trli«tM«). IIBOU I ItIK rati H tiMuit mt wlh. hi titntml raHtlm »l mt.

n.« .Iia..flak«Bn..*»l*M?..

hK Pkims (Wniliii tranliit

4. If you rcccivcvl any other income, give details on page 2 anj enter the local here .

5. AJJ amounts in items 2, 3, anJ 4, anJ enter the total here )

U item 5 incluJn iiH-onin of huih huiKuiJ _-.__., • iia <w> X a.. _v —
a>.Jw.ft.U»>wku.b«.J..mn>n>rl.c>r.$..B«XlO«91.:wifc'.iaco«l»R.(...S«Uflt<L«0.. f *0 MOh pCUa*

IF YOUR INCOME WAS LESS THAN lS.m. Ym niM |Mr lu h HH IF YOVII INCOME WAS Si,M OR MORL-Dhn|art Ha ki IMi Mi
HOWtO l»taMiMp««4. TM>taii.«Mclilspin<Mt>hw. wiNullakilMi ammm mw tow up 1 Yw» iWr yu i rtiafcrt <ilii«ii »t

ri.,.r. itMl 10 pwcMt tl KW HM Imrn In dwttiU caMMlMn, Mrat UN w NMlit iwr iiii illii i . oMdiw i Is h |wi KtaMip.

YoK« ssjjsTs^i^tsi.'r^ i3rri2;'s^i'rr«a.'i»£.'*^-'-'
id»>il»n«ti«iiaKiimii«tt»ia«M»1iHMlm« NUt iii"B« HI m i. »• t^« •• R«in iiimmii

"6. Enter your tax from table on page 4, or from line 15, page J $

7. How much have you paiJ on your 1945 income tax? .

(A) By withholJiiig from your wages $ I

Tax Din (B) By payments on IWS Declaration of Estimated Tax | .-..l.OBO
"' " """ ""

8, If your tax (item 6) is larger than payments (item 7), enter lAUNCE OF TAX DUE here..

9. If your payments (item 7') are larger than your tax (item i'), enter the OVERPAYMENT h

k>r a prior yrar, what waa the la

To which CoiiKt.H 1 ivii..^ w» it mo Lm-Jac*^l**—
"^— ^ ,.*--ii-— -^

r diJ vou pay
7 (B\ ahoYrt . liM.JkRMlM-

U ' Ym." write below: I

Nam* of wife (or buibaiid) ...Ua..H* -itlMr..
.Lm AncalMa

W^^^A
t>a! ^iJHWibi^fWrllJR^aafl wiaVij iiU^miii^iimuiiiiii^itimi^'

2 Enicrl)tOUCTIONSCi(dcJoi:llonsart

(i-..r! im.mic (line 1. above) i> J5.000 .

dcJucci,.n o( SVXJ) ._

3. .<;i.h>raci line 2 from line 1. Enr

seeTix Oinipiitjtion Instructions)

5. Subtract line 4 from line 3. Enter the difference he

est. sec Tax Computation Instructions)

fr r.ntcr here 3 pencnt of line •,. ~ '

7 Gipy the li>.urc you entered on line 3. aKnr

r coiir Surtax Exemptions ($300 for each person listed

ract line S from line 7. Enter the dilfereme here. 1

of such deductions; if adjusted

t itemized, enter the standard

SQSfl^^H^B^B
1? «,ium

enter in line 10)..:

ed on line 9. Enter ihe
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In the United States Court of Appeals

for the Ninth Circuit

Docket No. 28256

L. GLENN SWITZER, Petitioner,

vs.

COMMISSIONER OF INTERNAL REVENUE,
Respondent.

PETITION FOR REVIEW

To the Honorable Judges of the United States

Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit:

1. The petitioner, L. Glenn Switzer, represents

that on the 5th day of October, 1953, The Tax Court

of the United States entered a decision holding that

there are deficiencies in the income tax liability and

penalties due from this petitioner, as follows:

5% Negligence

Year Deficiency Penalty

1944 $ 2,258.86 S112.94

1945 11,074.91 553.75

The petitioner asks a review of said decision by

this Court, the United States Court of Appeals for

the Ninth Circuit.

2. The controversy involves two issues, in which

petitioner's position is as follows:

(a) The Tax Court erred in holding that the five

year period of limitations on assessment of de-

ficiencies as provided in Section 275(c) of the In-

ternal Revenue Code [26 U.S.C.A., Sec. 275(c)] is

applicable in this case; and

k
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(b) The Tax Court erred in holding that the 5%
negligence penalty provided by Section 293(a) of

the Internal Revenue Code [26 U.S.C.A., Sec.

293(a)] is applicable in this case.

3. The petitioner resides in the County of Los

Angeles, State of California, and the income tax

returns for the years in question were filed with the

Collector of Internal Revenue at Los Angeles, Cali-

fornia, all within the jurisdiction of the United

States Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit.

Wherefore, the petitioner prays that this Court

re^dew^ said decision of The Tax Court of the

United States pursuant to the applicable statutory

provisions and the Rules of this Court.

Dated: December 30, 1953.

/s/ WILLIAM A. CRUIKSHANK, JR.,

Attorney for Petitioner

Duly Verified.

Affidavit of Service by Mail attached.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed January 4, 1954.

[Title of U.S. Court of ilppeals and Cause.]

DESIGNATION OF RECORD ON APPEAL

To the Clerk of the Tax Court:

You will please transmit and deliver to the Clerk

of the United States Court of Appeals for the Ninth

Circuit copies duly certified as correct of the fol-

lowinsc documents and records in the above entitled
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cause in connection with the petition for review by

said Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit here-

tofore filed by L. Glenn Switzer:

1. Docket entries of the proceedings before the

Tax Court.

2. Pleadings before the Tax Court:

(a) The petition including the annexed co])y of

the deficiency letter.

(b) The answer.

(c) Respondent's amended answer.

(d) Petitioner's reply to amended answer.

(e) Respondent's amendment to amended answer.

(f) Petitioner's reply to amendment to amended

answer.

3. Findings of fact, opinion and decision of the

Tax Court..

(a) Findings of fact and opinion promulgated

June 30, 1953.

(b) Judgment entered on or about October 5, 1953.

4. Petition for review of the decision of the Tax

Court and assignment of error, together with proof

of service of notice of filing the petition for review

and service of a copy of the petition for review.

5. Stipulation of facts received in evidence.

6. All exhibits filed in evidence are to be trans-

mitted to the Clerk of the Court of Appeals for the

Ninth Circuit in physical form.

7. This praecipe.

/s/ WILLIAM A. CRIJIKSHANK, JR.,

Attorney for Petitioner.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed Jan. 11, 1954.
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[Title of U.S. Court of Appeals and Cause.]

NOTICE OF FILING DESIGNATION
OF CONTENTS OF RECORD

ON REVIEW

To : Daniel A. Taylor, Chief Counsel, Internal Reve

nue Service.

You are hereby notified that L. Glenn Switzer did

on the 11th day of January, 1954, file with the Clerl

of The Tax Court of the United States, at Wash
ington, D.C., a designation of contents of record oi

review for the Ninth Circuit, in the above-entitlec

case. Copy of the designation of contents of recorc

on review as filed is hereto attached and servec

upon you.

Dated this 11th day of January, 1954.

/s/ VICTOR S. MERSCH,
Clerk, The Tax Court of the

United States.

Acknowledgment of Service attached.

[Endorsed] : T.C.U.S. Filed Jan. 11, 1954.
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The Tax Court of the United States

Washington

[Title of Causes 28256-7-8-9.]

CERTIFICATE

I, Victor S. Mersch, Clerk of The Tax Court of

the United States, do hereby certify that the fore-

going documents, 1 to 49, inclusive, constitute and

are all of the original papers and proceedings on

file in my office, including Exhibits A through N, as

called for by the "Designations as to Contents of

Record on Review," and including also the official

transcript of proceedings before this Court on April

17, 1952, in the proceedings before The Tax Court

of the United States in the above entitled proceed-

ings and in which the petitioners in The Tax Court

proceedings have initiated appeals as above mmi-

bered and entitled, together with a true copy of the

docket entries in said Tax Court proceedings, as the

same appear in the official docket book in my office.

In testimony whereof, I hereunto set my hand

and affix the seal of The Tax Court of the United

States, at Washington, in the District of Columbia,

this 18th day of January, 1954.

[Seal] /s/ VICTOR S. MERSCH,
Clerk, The Tax Court of the

United States.
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[Endorsed] : No. 14217. United States Court of

Appeals for the Ninth Circuit. L. Glenn S\Aitzer,

Ida H. Switzer, Howard A. S^vitzer and Florence

M. Switzer, Petitioners, vs. Commissioner of Inter-

nal Revenue, Respondent. Transcript of the Record.

Petitions to Review Decisions of The Tax Court

of the United States.

Filed : January 30, 1954.

/s/ PAUL P. O'BRIEN,
Clerk of the United States Court of Appeals for the

Ninth Circuit.

In the United States Court of Appeals

For The Ninth Circuit

No. 14217

L. GLENN SWITZER, et al

Petitioners on Review,

vs.

co:mmissioner of internal revenue,
Respondent on Review.

statement of points itpon which
petitioners intenp to rely and

designation of record

Come now petitioners, L. Glenn Switzer, Ida H.

Switzer, Howard A. Switzer and Florence M. Swit-

zer, and cite the followins: points upon which they

intend to rely for reversal of the judsnnent of the

Tax Court, Hon. Stephen E. Rice, Judge: ^
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1. The Tax Court erred in holdinj^: that only tlie

net income of the partnerslii]) in question which was

distril)utable to the petitioners is a part of their

r(^spectiv(^ c^ross incomes for purposes of Section

27r) (c) of tlie Internal Revenue Code, and tliat,

tliereCoi-e, llie five year period of limitations on the

assessment of income tax deficiencies is a])plicable

in these cases.

2. The Tax Court erred in lioldin^- tliat tlie evi-

dence was sufficient to siippoi't a finding: that ])eti-

tioners L. Glenn Switzer and Howard A. Switzer

vs^ere neo^liG^ent in keeping their accounts and rend-

pri]i,o- their income tax returns, and that, therefore,

the 5% nec:lis^ence penalty mider Section 293 (a)

of the Internal Revenue Code should be imposed

ae^ninst each of said petitioners.

The ])(^titi()ners desie^nate the entire record as cer-

tified by the Tax Court to the Court of Appeals for

th(> Ninth Circuit as necessary for a consideration

3f the ])oints u])on which they intend to rely.

Dated this 10th day of F(»bruary, 1954.

BAIRD & CRUIKSTIANK
/s/ By WILLIAM A. CRUIKSHANK, JR.

Attorney for Petitioners.

[Endorsed]: Filed February 11, 1954. Paul P.

D'Brien, Clerk.

^
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[Title of U.S. Court of Appeals and Cause.]

STIPULATION FOR CONSOLIDATION

It is hereby stipulated by the i)arties hereto

through their attorneys that the four above caj)-

tioned cases may be consolidated for review by the

United States Court of Appeals for the Ninth Cir-

cuit.

BAIRD & CRUIKSHANK
/s/ By WILLIAM A. CRUIKSHANK, JR.

Attorneys for Petitioners.

/s/ H. BRIAN HOLLAND,
Assistant Attorney General,

Attorney for Respondent.

So ordered:

/s/ WILLIAM DENMAN,
Chief Judge.

/s/ WM. HEALY,
/s/ HOMER T. BONE,

United States Circuit Judges

[Endorsed] : Filed Mar. 3, 1954. Paul P. O'Brien,

Clerk.

[Title of U. S. Court of Appeals and Cause.]

STIPULATION RE : TRANSCRIPT
OF RECORD

To the Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit

:

It is hereby stipulated and agreed by the parties

liereto, through their respective counsel, that the
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questions presented in the appeals of petitioner, L.

Glenn Switzer and Howard A. Switzer are identical,

except as to differences in amounts involved; and

that the questions presented in the appeals of Ida

H. Switzer and Florence M. Switzer are identical,

except as to differences in amounts involved.

It is further stipulated and agreed that the prin-

cipal question presented in each of the four appeals,

relating" to the statute of limitations, is identical,

but that the appeals of Ida H. Switzer and Florence

M. Switzer do not involve the secondary issue relat-

ing to the negligent penalties presented in the ap-

peals of L. Glenn Switzer and Howard A. Switzer.

Accordingly, it is agreed that only the pleadings,

stipulations and exhibits from the Tax Court in the

case of L. Glenn Switzer need be printed in the

record for consideration by this Court, and that

such documents from the Tax Court in the cases of

the other petitioners need not be so included in the

printed record for this Court, but any part thereof

may be printed in appendices to the briefs of the

parties and may be considered by the Court.

BAIRD & CRUIKSHANK
/s/ By WILLIAM A. CRUIKSHANK, JR.

Attorneys for Petitioners.

/s/ H. BRIAN HOLLAND,
Assistant Attorney General, Tax Division, Depart-

ment of Justice, Washington, D.C., Attorney

for Respondent.

[Endorsed] : Filed Mar. 23, 1954. Paul P. O'Brien,

Clerk.




